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Jesus Christ the same yesterday, and today, and for ever. (Hebrews 13:8) 

Old MacDonald’s Farm 

Don and Christine are now back in Zambia.  They are 
both working and have 10 boys living with them at the 
farm.  Our main project during the last few months has 
been to rebuild the dormitories as the woodwork had 
been destroyed by termites.  The work is now nearly 
complete and we give a special thankyou to everyone 
that contributed to this rebuild. 

Mission Geeks 
See above a picture of a pupil at Nayamba School 
drinking clean water following one of Mission Geeks 
water projects, and also, right, the maternity ward at 
Mkolonga Rural Health Post where they are involved 
in a renovation project. ZEMS have also been able to 
help with transport repairs this year to enable visits to 
remote areas where projects are being supported. 
www.missiongeeks.org 

Tembenukani School 

Tembenukani School has now reverted to its original 
name of Taonga School and is being run by Arise Africa 
who also run the ‘MacDonald Brown’ secondary school. 
A Zambian headteacher was appointed for the school 
and worked alongside Abigail last term where she is 
settling in well. The Grade 7 children sat their end of 
primary exams in October and received some very good 
results, and the first pupils at Taonga will have complet-
ed their education by the end of the year.  Due to the 
Covid travel restriction there were delays to Abigail’s 
plans but she eventually managed to travel back to the 
UK arriving just before Christmas and she is happy to 
know that the work will continue under the oversight of 
Arise Africa—you can find out more about them on 
their website: www.ariseafrica.org 
Abigail’s blog: absinzam.blogspot.com 

Anthony 
Last year, thanks to generous financial 
support Anthony graduated with a First
-Class Honours degree in Computer 
Studies. A remarkable achievement 
given the difficulties he had faced in his 
early life. He now has admin work at 
the Coptic hospital and reports from 
there suggest he is getting on very well. 
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